
WESTMINSTER CITY COUNCIL 
 
STATEMENT OF DECISION 
  
SUBJECT:   RESPONSE TO PETITION: RELOCATION OF THE STREET 

CLEANING DEPOT FROM 215 LISSON GROVE TO 61 
HAREWOOD AVENUE 
 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Cabinet Member for Finance and Council Reform, has 
made the following executive decision on the above mentioned subject for the reasons 
set out below. 
 
Summary of Decision 
That the Cabinet Member approves the undertaking of a detailed design and planning 
feasibility for the relocation of the Council’s street cleaning depot from the basement car 
park at 215 Lisson Grove to 61 Harewood Avenue. 
  
  
Reasons For Decision  
  
The report has been written in response to a petition received and sets out the 
Council’s approach to the site. 
 
Stuart Love, Chief Executive, 
Westminster City Hall, 
64 Victoria Street 
LONDON  SW1E 6QP 
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